
March 8, 2017 

A regular meeting of the Town of Hume Board, Fillmore, Allegany County, New York was held on March 

8, 2017 at 7PM at the Wide Awake Library, 22 North Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York.  Officials in 

attendance were; Supervisor Dennis Ricketts, Councilmembers, Darlene Mason and Daniel Miller; and 

Town Clerk Susan Bodnar.  Councilmembers Christopher Austin and Bruce Hinz were absent. 

Supervisor Ricketts called the meeting to order at 7PM by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT 

Kevin Margerum was present to discuss the cleanup of Donald Hennard’s property. Mr. Hennard has 

been working removing old cars, debris and will be sending concrete to other municipalities for fill.  He 

states that he will not tear the building down as originally requested of him by the Board. He did say that 

he was willing to work with the Town.  The Board said that they will monitor the progress and 

reevaluate the situation at a later date. 

DOG CONTROL 

Dog Control Officer Leslie Clagett let the Board know that she was able to order the microchip scanner 

and the catch pole as she requested permission for at an earlier date. 

She informed the Board that a free rabies vaccination clinic is in the works for June 3, 2017. 

A motion was made by Councilwoman Mason to set a public hearing to add further restrictions to Local 

Law No.1 of 2013 at the next Board Meeting on April 12, 2017 at 7PM. Supervisor Ricketts seconded the 

motion.  3 ayes. O noes. 

These restrictions will be on file at the Town Clerk’s Office. 

HIGHWAY 

A motion was made by Councilman Miller to move $8,000.00 from Budget Line A5132.4 to A5132.2 to 

cover the extra expense for the heating system at the Highway Garage.  Councilwoman Mason 

seconded.  3 ayes. 0 noes. 

LEGAL 

Councilman Miller moved to renew the contract with Richardson and Pullen for the year 2017 for legal 

counsel.  Councilwoman Mason seconded.  3 ayes. 0 noes. 

BILLS AND REPORTS 

Councilwoman Mason moved to accept the Town Clerk’s February Report; the Supervisor Report for 

November 2016 and bills as written. Councilman Miller seconded.  3 ayes. 0 noes. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilwoman Mason motioned to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Ricketts seconded.  3 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

A Public hearing will be scheduled on April 12, 2017 for the purpose to add further restrictions to Local 

Law No.1 of 2013. The meeting will take place at the Wide Awake Library Club, 22 North Genesee Street, 

Fillmore, New York at 7PM in the Gerald McGlynn Community Room. 

 

 

 

 



 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Susan Bodnar 

Town of Hume Town Clerk 

 

(General-$42,335.12; Highway-$20,740.72; Fire Protection-$72,722.11; Lighting District#1-$310.58; 

Lighting District#2-$341.57; Lighting District #3-$816.43; Sewer District-$7,069.85; Consolidated Water 

District-$4,340.41.)  

 

 

 

 

 


